
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Brethren,       March 23, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Because of the progressive reopening of churches set up by the government, Good Shepherd B.C. 

and Good News B.C. are still not yet reopened. In these two churches, we continue to conduct our 

Sunday and Wednesday services via WhatsApp. In addition, many house services are held.  

 

Covid-19 has prevented us from launching the evangelism campaign we planned for December 2020 

at Ketao in the northern part of the country. We found it wise to direct our outreach to an area within 

our reach called Davié Kpetamé located at about 35 km from Lomé. Currently we hold Bible study 

class every Sunday with 12 adults and 5 kids. We are prayerfully putting together the construction 

materials in order to construct a church building before we launch a soul winning and discipleship 

campaign. We pray and expect that the Lord will bring a church into existence in this area.  
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Davié Kpétamé we also started a farm where we rear chicken, goat and sheep. We also cultivate 

crops such as corn, peanut, cassava and a couple of fruit plants. The farm is mainly to provide for the 

Redeemer House.  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We believe this prayer letter will find you doing well. We are 

eager to give you an update on the Lord’s work we are doing 

with thankfulness and excitement. By His mercy, none of us in 

all our Missions churches got Covid-19. We can’t help saying 

THANK YOU to all of you, our supporters for your faithfulness, 

even in this pandemic time.  

 

On March 12th Lemuel turned 18. For those who saw him when 

he was a baby, you agree with us that it is amazing how fast the 

time has passed. God willing, he will be graduating from high 

school this year. Joash on his part, has completed his BA in 

economics last year.   
 

Bible study class on Sunday 14, 2021 Grit, sand, cement blocks for church building 

  
Farm at Davié Kpétamé 

Chicken at Davié Kpétamé 
Goat and sheep at Davié Kpétamé 

Lemuel, David, Justine, Eliel and Joash 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Faith Baptist 

Temple, there is great 

progress in the 

construction work. 

They are praying for 

the covering.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Redeemer House is now equipped with a laundry closet.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our remark is that since the reopening at Savior BC, Conqueror BC, Faith Baptist Temple, Redeemer 

BC, Hope BC and Word of Life BC we are not having the attendance we used to have before Covid-

19.  

 

Our co-worker at Hope BC, Bro. Elisée is getting married in April 17, 2021. Please be in prayer with 

him. We are planning a missions trip to Kétao in April in order to assess the situation as for launching 

an Evangelism campaign.  

 

We highly appreciate your manifold support to our family, our co-workers and the work going on in 

Togo. Thank you so much! 

 

 

g{x _tÉw|Åt YtÅ|Äç g{x _tÉw|Åt YtÅ|Äç g{x _tÉw|Åt YtÅ|Äç g{x _tÉw|Åt YtÅ|Äç                 
 

 

 

 

On Sunday March 14, 2021 Justine, Eliel and I were at 

Conqueror BC. We had great services with the brethren and 

enjoyed the fellowship with them. I preached on giving: 

“Three Wonderful Things Happen when God’s People Give”.  

 

Here, as in most of our mission’s churches, we are planning a 

three-day-fasting and prayer around Easter.   
 

Church services at Conqueror BC on March 14 

 

 

Churchbuilding progress at FBC (front and back) 

 

Justine at RH laundry RH boys and girls at laundry 


